


Meetings

The First Congregational Church of Georgetown
PO Box 200
Georgetown, MA 01833
(978) 352-8443

January 21, 2003

WARRANT

The members of the First Congregational Church of Georgetown are hereby advised that in
accordance with the Constitution and Bylaws of said church, The Annual Meeting of the
Church will be held Sunday, February 2, 2003, immediately following worship, in the
Church Sanctuary, then and there to act on the following listed Articles:

ARTICLE L

ARTICLE IL

ARTICLE IIL

ARTICLE IV.

ARTICLE V.

ARTICLE VI

To receive the reports of the several boards, committees
and officers of the church and to take action thereon;

To hear and act on the report of the Finance Committee in regard to
the 2002 financial operations and the 2003 proposed budget, or take
any other action in relation thereto;

To see if the church will vote to authorize the Treasyrer, with the
approval of the Finance Committee to transfer money from the
Reserve Fund to the General Checking Account from time to time
during the ensuing year, for the purpose of maintaining an equitable
cash flow and of financing current expense operations, in the event
that unrestricted receipts from stewardship, loose collections,
donations and fundraising activities do not meet needed
expenditures, or take any other action in relation thereto;

To hear and act on the report of the Nominating Committee, or take
any other action in relation thereto;

To see if the Church will vote to accept the proposed changes to its
Constitution and Bylaws in regard to the Statement of Faith, Equal
Employment Opportunity, and establishment of a Pastoral Relations
Committee, or take any other action in relation thereto.

To hear and act on any other business and to take any other actions,
relative to the Church and its property, which may be brought
before the Annual Meeting in accordance with the Bylaws; or take
any other action in relation thereto.

By direction of the Church Cabinet

Emily J. Knapp
Clerk



Annual Church Meeting
February 2, 2003

Moderator, Donn Chatterton called the meeting to order at 11:25 am. Rev. Eric Marean led the
membership in prayer. Donn asked that the Church bell be tolled 7 times in memory of the seven
astronauts who perished in the Columbia tragedy yesterday.

Article I: To receive the reports of the several boards, committees and officers of the
Church and to take action thereon:

A motion was made to accept the annual reports as presented — the motion was seconded.
Discussion was called for — Joan, Isabel and Donn were thanked for the time they put in to put
together all of the reports. Many creative reports were received. The motion carried.

Article II: To hear and act on the report of the Finance Committee in regard to the 2002
financial operations and the 2003 proposed budget, or take any other action in relation
thereto:

A motion was made to accept the report of the Finance Committee in regard to the 220 financial
operations and the 2003 proposed budget. The motion was seconded — discussion called for.

Allan Barlow, Chairman of the Finance Committee said that there were saddened to present a
budget like this with a shortfall of 30,000 last year. This is presenting the Church membership
with a real challenge. An increase of 20% on everyone’s pledge we could make it. There may
need to be some cuts in services. You will hear more during the year about our financial
situation. Input from the congregation indicates a desire to “sell” the Church - we can grow by
word of mouth. It is up to us to figure out how we can grow and fix our financial situation.

A vote was called for on Article II — and carried.

Article IIT: To see if the Church will vote to authorize the Treasurer, with the approval of
the Finance Committee to transfer money from the Reserve Fund to the General Checking
Account from time to time during the ensuing year, for the purpose of maintaining an
equitable cash flow and of financing current expense operations, in the event that
unrestricted receipts from stewardship, loose collections, donations and fundraising
activities do not meet needed expenditures, or take any other action in relation thereto;

A motion was made to authorize the Treasurer, with the approval of the Finance Committee to
transfer money from the Reserve Fund to the General Checking Account from time to time during
the ensuing year, for the purpose of maintaining an equitable cash flow and of financing current
expense operations, in the event that unrestricted receipts from stewardship, loose collections,
donations and fundraising activities do not meet needed expenditures, or take any other action in
relation thereto. The motion was seconded and discussion called for — none appearing — the vote
carried.



Article IV: To hear and act on the report of the Nominating Committee, or take any other
action in relation thereto;

A motion was made to accept the slate of officers for the various boards and committees as
presented by the Nominating Committee. The motion was seconded — discussion called for.
Donn thanked the members of the Nominating Committee for their hard work. The motion
carried.

Article V: To see if the Church will vote to accept the proposed changes to its Constitution
and Bylaws in regard to the Statement of Faith, Equal Employment Opportunity, and
establishment of a Pastoral Relations Committee, or take any other action in relation
thereto;

A motion was made to accept the proposed changed to the Church Constitution and Bylaws in
regard to the Statement of Faith, Equal Employment Opportunity and the establishment of a
Pastoral Relations Committee. The motion was seconded — discussion called for. A question was
asked about the formation of a Pastoral Relations Committce. This committec will act as an
intermediary between the Minister and the Congregation. The formation of the committee was
highly suggested to the Search Committee during their ministerial search. The motion carried.

Article VI: To hear and act on any other business and to take any other actions, relative to
the Church and its property, which may be brought before the Annual Meeting in
accordance with the Bylaws; or take any other action in relation thereto;

Steve Pinto, Chairman of the Board of Trustees gave a parsonage (property at 5 Hart Circle)
update. A meeting with the town Conservation Committee has been scheduled for early March
and we hope to close on the property in mid-April as long as the Conservation Committee grants
approval. Donn thanked Steve and the Board of Trustees for the work put into the sale of the
property at 5 Hart Circle.

No additional business at hand, the Annual Church meeting adjourned at 11:57 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Emily Knapp, Clerk



Minister
Report of the Minister

“Never place a period where God has placed a comma.”
Gracie Allen

Every January we reflect upon where we have been and what we have done as a
congregation. As I look back over the past twelve months, I better understand the
wisdom entertainer Gracie Allen once shared.

In our annual reports we are tempted to finish our sentences with punctuation marks that
denote closure. A “period” adds finality; it suggests the job is done. But we know that
our ministries are not bound by calendar years. When we recognize how we have
responded to God’s call in our lives, it is important also to look ahead at how we might
continue to respond in the future. In that light we notice the “commas” of 2003.

We increased lay participation in our worship services and invited our church school
students and teachers to remain in worship more frequently,

The Diaconate initiated a strong home visitation ministry and countless members and
friends supported one another in their times of need,

We evaluated our church school programs and transitioned to a new curriculum,
We built stronger ties with one another through fellowship events such as the church fair,

We supported local and worldwide outreach and mission programs with our donations
and gifts,

We announced to Georgetown and all passers-bye that we are an alive, open and
welcoming church by lighting our building after dark,

These are only a few of our many accomplishments. The list continues in the individual
and committee reports that follow; I commend them to you. Each records the ministries
we may build upon in the years to come and they identify many of the people who
contribute to this congregation. I want to say thank you to all of the volunteers, too
numerous to name, who share their time, talents, and love. A special thanks also to our
faithful church staff of Joan Chatterton, Emily and Bob Knapp and Sharon Smith.

On a personal note, [ am grateful for the warm welcome everyone has provided Sara and
me during our first year with you. It was an exciting and busy time for us as we settled
into our new homes (two moves in one year), placed new faces and learned names. It has
been a great joy for me to gain further insight into this congregation with each passing
day and I look forward to the growth of our ministry together. It was a good year,,,

May we imaginatively address all the “commas” of 2003.
Blessings,

Eric Marean



Clerk
Report of the Church Clerk

Our Church provides the opportunity for many to use our facilities and is a safe haven to
those who enter its doors. A flurry of activity surrounds this building on a daily basis —
Georgetown Council on the Aging, Joyce Dance Studio, TOPS, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts,
Moonlight Productions, Royal Stage Ensemble, Georgetown Women’s Club, Country
Gardeners as well as our own sponsored activities — Sunday School classes, Junior and
Senior High Youth Groups, Bell Choir, Junior Choir, Sr. Choir, Church Band, Ladies
Guild and a meeting place for all of our Boards and Committees. It is a true blessing that
this building provides a home to many within the community at large and that our Church
family supports these activities.

Below you find a listing of the many activities this Church family entertained during the
2003 year.
January - Three Kings Sunday - Epiphany
- Plans in works for Confirmation Class
- Sunday morning scriptures being read by Lay readers
- Cabinet welcomed Eric Marean into Church membership by letter of
transfer

February - Annual Church Meeting
- Church School Candy Sale — to purchase Milk Menagerie
- Ash Wednesday Service held in Sanctuary

March - Laity Sunday led by Women in the Church
- New Members Meetings begin
- Photo Shoots for new Pictorial Directory
- Moonlight Productions “Newsies”

April - Annual Church Clean Up Day
- . Palm Sunday — welcomed 12 new members
- Maundy Thursday service of Passover and Tenebrae
- Easter Sunrise Service and Breakfast
- Easter Morning Worship Service
- Sale of parsonage complete (5 Hart Circle, Georgetown)
- Installation service for Rev. Eric Marean

May - Children’s Sunday
- New Church Sign put up in front of Church property
- Royal Stage Ensemble “Into the Woods”
June: - Confirmation Class — 14 youth received into membership
- Graduate Sunday — honoring high school graduates
- Jr. Choir — “100 % Chance of Rain”
July/August - Union Services with West Boxford Congregational

- Moonlight Productions “Footloose”
- Safe Church project to re-key facilities takes place

September - Rally Day with JT Turner as “Arnold the Christianator”



- Sunday School resumes — new curriculum
- Telephone voice mail system set up

October - “Let the Games Begin” Church Fair
- Royal Stage Ensemble — “How to Eat Like a Child”
- Ship Amistad in Boston — UCC sponsored activity

November - Moonlight Productions — “Jekyll and Hyde”
- Thanksgiving Food Offering —- Emmaus House
- Thanksgiving Eve Ecumenical Service — Groveland
- New outside lighting project begun — front lawn of property

December - Royal Stage Ensemble — “Little Women”
- Christmas in the Air — concert featuring all our music groups
- JT Turner presents “A Christmas Carol”
- Christmas Sunday service
- Christmas Eve service of candles and carols
- Sunday after Christmas — carol sing!

We know that the new year will bring many new and fresh projects and events. The
Boards, Committees and the Church Cabinet welcome your ideas — so please don’t be shy
about speaking to any representatives.

The new year will also bring along a change on our Church Cabinet. Long time Church
Moderator, Donn Chatterton will be stepping aside as our Moderator. It has been a
pleasure and quite a learning experience to have served with him on the Church Cabinet
and speaking for the Cabinet and Church as a whole, we will miss his leadership. Having
had the opportunity to work with three different ministers and several interim ministers
along the route, Donn has offered invaluable listening skills and impartiality that has made
him an effective leader for our Church membership. Thank you Donn for years of
dedication and hard work!

I look forward to working with Nancy Aberman, who will be filling the position as Church
Moderator. I know that the Church Cabinet, Boards, Committees and members at large
will welcome her to this position and help her as best as we can!

Respectfully submitted,

Emily Knapp, Clerk



Membership Information

Members as of 12/30/02 233

New Members 14

Confirmation Class 14

Reinstatement of Membership 1

Membership Removal

Transfer to Inactive 13

Deaths 3

Total Membership as of 12/31/03 245
In Memoriam

James Callahan

Anna Tozier
Manette Lee

Statistics from Miniter's Records

Baptisms 8
Weddings 2
Funerals 11

Respectfully submitted,

Emily Knapp, Clerk,



Diaconate







Christian Education

BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION
ANNUAL REPORT 2003

Another year has come and gone, and once again the board has been
privileged to work with a wonderfully dedicated group of teachers.
Working closely with these teachers, the Superintendent and Minister, a
new curriculum, (Bible Quest) was selected and successfully implemented
for grades 1-6 this year. This is a UCC curriculum and more accurately
reflects the beliefs of our congregation. The board is excited about
moving forward with this and other changes, and continuing with the
wonderful traditions we all cherish as we lead our children in their Christian
faith. This coming year will be a transition for the board as we look to fill
three of our positions. A full year of working with Eric as our settled minister
has been very successful and generated some new ideas. The children
have been more involved with worship, staying the first part of the every
service to hear a children’s message. In December, the children came at
the end of the service to join the congregation for communion. The board
would like to continue with this in the upcoming year. Both teachers and
students have enjoyed the opportunity to spend more time with our
worshipping congregation. Listed below is a summary of the Board’s
activity for this year.

> Rally Day started our season off with a bang as J.T.Turner put on
another wonderful performance for our church school children.

> Despite a cancellation of church school due to snow in December,
the children celebrated advent with the congregation and attended
a Christmas carol sing along.

> During the summer, a total of nine people attended the summer
conferences at Star Island. Seven received scholarships (totaling
over one thousand dollars) to help defray the cost.

» The church school year ended early this year with good
attendance. All children participated by being involved in the
service or performing a skit.

> At the end of the year the board acknowledged important
milestones in the life of some of our children and young adults.
Bibles were presented to everyone in the Confirmation Class, while
graduating seniors received a cross pin and card. Both received
best wishes and success for the future.

Once again, a big thank you goes to all of our teachers for their
dedication as well as all the parents who shared their children with us.

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Flom
Chairman of the Board of Christian Education



School Superintendent
Report of the Church School Superintendent

Another successful Church School has come and gone. It’s been a very busy
year with lots of changes. As always, I’d like to thank the Board of
Christian Education for all their support and hard work. I’d like to thank
Erik for his leadership in helping us pick a new curriculum and help us
institute many changes that have helped our students be more of a part of our
Sunday worship. I’d especially like to thank our hard working, creative, and
dedicated staff of nursery caregivers, teachers, student assistants, and
substitute teachers. They are the heart and soul of our Church School.

Year in Review:

1. With Enic’s guidance we have chosen and begun using a new
curriculum for beginners to 6" grade, “Bible Quest”. We chose
this curriculum, as it reflected our church’s beliefs and values. We
began using it in September 2003. We are in our 2" year of using
the “Seasons of the Spirit” for our 7" & 8" grade class.

2. Children’s Sunday was a wonderful time with presentations and
students conducting most of the worship service. We kicked off
the 2003-2004 with another incredible presentation by J.T.
(terminator) Turner. Our Valentine’s Candy sale raised over $400
to go towards a milking group through Heifer International.

3. We have an amazing Church school staff with 21 teachers, 10
nursery caregivers, and 11 student assistants. We have over 120
students registered in our Church School Program.

4. To help our children be more involved and learn about how we
worship together, students now join us for the 1* part of worship
service. Eric provides a Children’s Message that is enjoyed by
children of all ages. Students will also be joining the congregation
on Communion Sunday’s as another way to experience our
traditions.

Concerns: '}
Unfortunately this section seems to remain constant. Families lead busy,

active lives, with students involved in many activities. I believe that all of
these activities are valuable and important but we constantly have to



compete with activities (especially sports games and practices) being
scheduled on Sunday mornings. You shouldn’t have to choose between
coming to Church and other activities. The only way to change this is to
speak up. Please get involved by letting the people who plan the schedules
know that Church School is as important to you as sports and insist that
games and practices be scheduled after noon on Sundays. We can make a
difference!

2003-2004 School Year

Nursery Care Givers:

Jamie Kren, Sylvia George, Joe Rawlins, Karen Young, Megan Lichty, Jill Hamelin,
Sharon, Lee, and Jo Stewart

Church School Teachers:

Beginners/Pre K Cheryl Gould, Phyllis Cryan

Kindergarten Paula Martel, Emily Martel, & Kathy Hogan

1* Grade Ruth Cudmore & Cheryl Nutter

2" Grade Nancy Aberman, Rachel Edwards, & Beth O’Grady

3" Grade Dianne McWade, Beverly Knapp, Carol Gerrit

4%/5" Grade Jamie Ruh, Tim Ruh, Karen Chiklakis, & Michelle Brock

6" Grade Marion Harding & Alan Gould

7"/8" Grade Bob Watts & Tom Stewart

Substitutes Dorothy Blanchard, Joan Chatterton, Beth Desrochers, & Carla
Bratland

Student

Assistants Cameron Davis, Kate Singleton, Emily Aberman, Nate Singleton,

Tim Hartford, Amanda Martel, Elizabeth Kalfin, Amie Pantano,
Alexi Watts, & Brendan Comiskey.



Youth Fellowship
Report of the 2003 Middle School Youth Group

The Middle School Youth Group (MSYG) is made up of 6", 7™, and 8" graders. We
have consistent activities, service projects and a retreat at the end of the school year. In
September we sadly said goodbye to Bob Watts, who has moved up to fill Jim Urbanski’s
place in Sr. High Youth Group. Bob has been a Youth Leader for many years. He
helped revitalize our Youth Groups. He has helped form this group into a fun,
meaningful, and safe place for our Middle Schoolers to be. We thank Bob for all his
years of service to this group! Chuck Davis who has been our unofficial 3" leader for
many years in now the official co-leader of MSYG.

As in the past, we focus on fellowship, service, personal and spiritual growth in an
atmosphere of safety and fun. We try to have 2 meetings per month, which include
several service projects: cooking a meal at Emmaus House, making the tags and setting
up the Christmas tree for H.O.M.E., and 2 food drives for Emmaus House at
Thanksgiving and Easter.

We have several fund raising activities through the year to fund our service projects and
our weekend away. They include cookie walks and selling refreshments at intermission
for the Moonlight Production plays. A huge thanks you to Moonlight for allowing us to
do this every year.

We have many outside trips and activities throughout the year including, bowling,
swimming, tubing, hikes to the wildlife sanctuary and Mt. Agementicus. Our inside
activities include movies, virtual New Year’s Party and meetings for games and talks.

The highlight of our year is our weekend to Grotonwood. This year due to extra
fundraising we were able to go for 2 nights. Always a blast!!

If you have a child in middle school, please accept this invitation to attend one or more
meetings. We ask only three things:

1. Help us keep it a middle school thing by finding other activities for siblings
(parents and other grown up relatives are always welcome.)

2. If you are interested in joining us for the weekend at Grotonwood we
absolutely need prior notice. Let us know as soon as possible. For regular
meetings and outside trips all you need to do is show up.

3. HAVE FUN. As always you don’t have to be a member of the church to
come. We encourage the kids to bring friends.

We are very grateful for the help and support we receive from parents and our whole
church family!

Submitted in love and fellowship,
Chuck Davis, Bob Watts, and Pam Sheehan



Senior High Youth Group 2003

Another year of Senior High Youth Group has come and gone! We started
off the year by making our annual pilgrimage to the Lake Ossippee Conference
Center for our weekend ski trip. We once again conquered the slopes and a
great time was had by all! We passed the rest of the winter with bowling and
the movies and kicked off the spring with our annual Pasta Supper fundraiser.

At the end of the school year we sadly said goodbye to our very active
Senior High Class of ‘03 as well as Jim Urbanski, our fearless youth group leader
for the past 7 years. Jim’s dedication and humor over the years has been greatly
appreciated. Thank you Jim for the unbelievable memories of New York City,
whitewater rafting in the rain, Kentucky, endless lock-ins, skiing, bowling, movie
night and of course ZITI BOY at our annual pasta supper and so much more!
We miss you and if you ever have an urge to sleep on the church floor you know
where to find us!

This fall we welcomed back Bob Watts. For those of you who don't know,
Bob and I started youth group together 9 years ago! It was so wonderful to
have Bob step right up to Senior High Youth Group. Thank you Bob for your
continued dedication to the youth of our church!!!

We started off this school year by welcoming the new 9™ graders. We got
busy with movie night at Chunky’s, dinner theater at the church fair, and a visit
to Ipswich Wildlife Sanctuary. As we look ahead to 2004 we are excited to once
again be going back to St. John the Divine Cathedral in New York City for a
weekend trip this April.

Once again I'm not sure who has more fun the kids or Bob and I. We are
truly blessed to be part of the lives of some really awesome teenagers! Thank
you to all the parents and church members who have continued to support
Senior High Youth Group all these years.

SUSAN & BOB



Trustees




Music
Report of the Music Committee for 2003

The Music Committee would like to take this opportunity to thank our
talented leaders for their continuous support of our music program.
Music director: Bob Knapp who leads our band and senior choir.
Organist: Emily Knapp.

Junior and Bell Choir Director: Evelyn Boose.

Junior and Bell Choir Assistant Director: Marion Harding.

Our church is truly blessed to have their musical leadership.

The Junior Choir presented 100% Chance of Rain in June and raised over $200
toward the Heifer Fund Project International. The performance was an enthusiastic
and fun time followed by an ice cream social.

The Senior Choir Christmas Concert was a big hit and well attended.

The Music Committee sponsored a performance by JT Turner of Charles Dickens’
Christmas Carol on an appropriately cold and stormy winter night. 38 enthusiastic
souls braved the weather to attend the performance and donated $200 toward the
Music Committee.

The Bell Choir shared their talents again this year with our community giving a
concert at the Merrimack Library during the advent season. Jackie Moore moved to
Kingston and was honored with a bell. Helen Snow retired and was also honored
with a bell. We will all miss their talents.

Isabel Gammon was honored for many years of service to the church as a long time
member of the Senior Choir and Bell Choir. We will certainly miss her cheerful
spirit and talents as she takes up residence in Georgia with her daughter.

We invite everyone young and old interested, new to our church or not to
participate in any of our musical groups. There’s no auditioning or fees - all you
need is a passion for music!

Sincerely,
Tom Hamelin Chairman
Members: Chris Comiskey, Chuck Davis, Roxanne Hall






Mission Coordinator







Flowers







Safe Church




Renovation
Report of the Renovation Committee

For the most part the Renovation Committee went
into hibernation for 2003. We did meet with an
architect early in 2003 to help us understand our
options. We felt at that time that the church's
financial situation was such that any expenditure was
unwise.

As we enter 2004, and our financial situation is a
little more stable, we realize that our facilities are a
little less so. In 2003 we had emergency repairs to our
fire detection system in the original part of our
building and continuing issues with the heating system.
It is becoming clear that it will be less expensive in the
long run to begin renovations soon rather than fixing or
replacing things when they fail or wear out.

Our goal for 2004 is to have a comprehensive plan,
including architectural drawings, in place by the end of
the year. As it has been 5 years since our start we will
re-solicit ideas from the congregation early in 2004,

Respectfully Submitted,
Chuck Davis & Bob Knapp Co-chairs



Collector
2003 PLEDGING and COLLECTION STATUS

Number Pledged Coliected
$ $

2002 Pledges, Tardy Receipts 10,958.00
2003 Pledges, Fully Paid 63 65,498.00 85,466.44
2003 Pledges, Not Completed 20 19,682.00 16,385.00
Non-Pledging Regular Contributors 36 177.37:6:00
2004 Pledges, Early Receipts 1,876.00
Loose Cash 4,402.20
Church School Collections 672.25

Stewardship Total 119 137;135.89

~

Sincerely,

“JoEllen Fielding, Collect



Treasurer / Budget

% A —l B D F IG] H
1 |1. Summary Financial Statement
2 DESCRIPTION 2003 BUDGET 2003 ACTUAL 2004 BUDGET Notes
3 $ $ $
4 |Summary of Funds, 01/01:
5 Checking, Fleet 11,002.°0 11,002.90 32,794.99
(5]
it IAA, GSB 79-002794, Cash Storage 8,448.35 8,448.35 3:8511.7718
9 | A.G.Edwards, Endow's & Cash Storag 73,280.16 735280516 60, 712.75
=
11] A.G.Edwards, Pastoral Hous'g Endow 0.00 0.00 218,445.02
12
13] United Church Found'n, Endowments 50,333.96 50,333.96 53,768.57
14
TOTAL T43.:065.37 143,065.37 369,653.11
16
17
18 Receipts from:
19| offerings, Regular (Stewardship) 108,775.00 137,135.89 131,850.00
20
21} offerings, Special 5,300.00 6,777.74 6,350.00
22
23| Donations, Gifts, & Reimburse's 7,845.00 10,614.91 14,220.00
24
25 ] Earnings of Endowments & Invest's 8,300.00 7,322.94 7,794.39
2/ | Fundraising (Fair and other) 12,600.00 32,412.60 17,950.00
29| sale of Parsonage 250,000.00 240,7%4.80 0.00
31| Use of Facilities & Equipment 8,800.00 10,874.00 11,150.00
¥4
33 |GRAND TOTAL, RECEIPTS =401,620.00 445,032.688 180 314 39
34
35
36 |pisbursements for:
Worship and Spiritual Matters 101,119.30 1032205007 107,080.00
38
39| Religious Education 4,543.84 6,541.37 7,019.42
40
41| Musical Support D E2 W 87 SR A 12,593.02 13,302.08
42
43| Facilities Operation & Maintenance 32,111.26 35,024.23 36,166.91
44
45| Missions 14,078.15 28,593.10 20,754.97
46
Other Operating Costs* 12,219.66 21,515.02 9,398.51
78
49| Pastoral Housing Endowment 250,000.00 240,794.80 0.00
51 |GRAND TOTAL, DISBURSEMENTS =326,055.98 446,286.83 103,721.50
o2
23
o4 NET GAIN OR LOSS -25,239.98 -2,353.75 ~4,407.51
05
o0
Summary of Funds, 12/31
98 | Checking, Fleet 384.72 32,794.99 -5,441.14
59
oU| 1Aan, GSB 79-002794, Cash Storage 8,626.55 3,990.5%6 33,560.06
62| A.G.Edwards, Endow's & Cash Storag 61,480.16 60,772.75 61,422.75
64| A.G.Edwards, Pastoral Hous'g Endow 250,000.00 218,445.02 228,445.02
o
|60 | United Church Found'n, Endowments 50,333.96 53,768.57 57,762.00
[5]
(B8 |TOTAL (incl apprec/deprec) 370,825.39 369,771.89 375,748.70
69
7
{1 ]|* See lines 343, 349, 507, and 576
/2 for details




Nominating




